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Principal’s Pen

Kia oraWhānau,

Last night the school board met. The meeting included
strategic planning and also some decisions around
school dates.

From the feedback that we gathered from staff and
parents, we are drafting four goals that will make up
our strategic plan going forward. Once these goals are
drafted the next step will be to send them back out to
key stakeholders including parents for final comment
before we finalise what our plan will look like. Look out
in early November for this so that you can have your
say.

We also discussed some key dates for school going
forward. The first is a teacher-only day that the Ministry
of Education has instructed us to take. This is to look at
the refreshed curriculum that is being implemented
from next year onwards. This teacher's only day will be
on Friday 24 November.

We also set the start and end dates for 2024. Next year
we will start on Thursday 1 February and finish on
Tuesday 17 December.

Sadly at last night’s meeting we also accepted Nat
Calder’s resignation. Nat will taking up a position at
Fiordland College from February 2024.

Ngāmihi nui,
Grant Excell
Principal

Welcome
Happy 5th birthday to Penelope
Johnston. Penelope has joined Mrs
Harden’s class in Room 12 this week.
Happy school days to you!

School News

On Thursday 24th August, author Sonya Wilson came and
spoke to our Senior Team. Sonya has published a novel set
in Deep Cove called Spark Hunter. A group of our aspiring
writers were lucky enough to have a writing workshop with
her too. Thanks to the local 'Friends of the Library' group for
bringing Sonya to town.

Our Policies and Procedures
Our policies and procedures can be viewed at any time
through our Hero App and our school website.
www.teanau.school.nz Click on 'Policies and Procedures'
and enter the following username and password.
Username: teanau Password: climbing

http://www.teanau.school.nz/


PTA Run-a-Thon
Our PTA is about to take on a project of purchasing
new swing sets for our school. To successfully
complete this project, we will be undertaking a
fundraising Run-a-thon. A Run-a-thon is when
children try to complete as many laps of an obstacle
course as possible in a given time. A lap is
approximately 250 metres. Any fundraising money left
over will go towards sports gear.

This will be held on Thursday 14 September on the
school field.

All children will be participating. The course will be for
all abilities.

Children have brought home a sponsorship form last
week. They are encouraged to ask people themselves
so that they have some ownership over the project.
People can sponsor per lap or just give a donation.

Money will need to be handed in by Monday 18
September along with the completed sponsorship
form. There will be prizes for:
- most money raised
- class that raises the most money
- most laps completed

Times for each class will be confirmed closer to the
event.

School Sun Hats - For Term 4

Summer is coming! Bucket style sun
hats are compulsory in Terms 1 and 4
each year. Plain navy and green hats
are available from Poppet Clothing.
Navy hats with the Orbell logo are
available from the school office for

$15.00 with cash payment on receipt of the hat. Sizes are
54cm, 58cm and 61cm.

School Hours!
We have changed our morning tea and lunch times as
follows:
9am – 3pm (children must not be at school before
8.30am)
10.40am – 11.00am – Interval
12.15pm – 1.10pm – Lunch
Office Hours - 8.30am to 4pm

If your children are going to be absent, late or picking up
early, the school office must be advised before 9am. You
can do this by Hero App, email or phone (leave a message.)
This is important, not just for health and safety but so
our teachers can plan the day
Going on holiday or away 5 days or more? This must be in
writing, please send an email to the school office with the
dates away. Many thanks.
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Infectious
Illness

Return to School
Minimum Time

Cold, Sore Throat, Flu
and Covid symptoms

Until well

Vomiting and/or
Diarrhoea

48 hours and until well after last
episode of vomiting or diarrhoea

Community Items

New date!!!!!
Tuesday 19th September



School Hours
9am- 3pm (Children must not be at school before 8.30am) Lunch: 12.15pm-1.10pm

Office Hours: 8.30am - 4pm

Contact Details & Bank Account Information (No Eftpos)
Web: www.teanau.school.nz Email: admin@teanau.school.nz Phone: 03 249 7131 Bank Acc No: 0317490005473 00

http://www.teanau.school.nz
mailto:admin@teanau.school.nz

